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12 December 2011 
 
Dear Ms Peat, 
 
CONSIDERATION OF PETITION PE1400 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 5 December asking an update of petition PE1400 on banning 
the use of wild animals in circuses, submitted by Libby Anderson.  You asked what action it 
is proposing to take and to what timescale.  I am responding on behalf of Dr Beverley 
Williams. 
 
A mentioned in Dr Williams’ response of 27 October, there remain outstanding legal issues 
that may impact on whether a ban is achievable, which will in turn impact on whether the 
consultation should cover a ban, or should concentrate on regulation.  They have yet to 
receive advice on these legal issues and, in order that this advice can be fully considered, it 
is proposed to respond to the committee by the end of February, rather than January as 
suggested in her earlier response. 
 
I apologise for this delay, but thought Dr Williams thought it would be better to fully consider 
the implications before responding to the committee. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Dave Thomson 
Business Manager 
Rural and Environment Directorate 


